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NACCHO Seeks to Facilitate Community Collaboration

ome of the communities surrounding
U the Memphis Defense Depot in

Memphis County, Tennessee, have health

concerns regardingdie cleanup/closure '

of die depot. These communities' health

collcer_ center aroufld themarly

abcmicals that were used and disposed of

atthe Depot. Residents haveque*xloned

officials if the chemicals have contami-

nated their drinking water or caused

elevated levals of cancer In the commu-

niT' To date,manyresidentshavenot
been satisfied with the studi_ and

remedies proposed. In response to these

concerns, the Memphis_halhy Counq'

Department of Healthapplied for and

1 received a grant from NACCHOthrough a

cooperative agreement with ATSDRto

conducl an environnlental education

needs assessment to survey residents

about their health concerns and how

the Department might improve

environmental heallh education in the

Memphis community.

Dr. Chris Wight, F_eeutiye Director,
Tfi-counT Ilealdi Deparinlent, I_,

Colorado, has had many yea_ of experi-

ence working with ¢ommuffines on a

varietyof environmentalissues and Is one

of NACOtO'sSuperfund peer advisors

a._sfing the LltDwith their educational

needs _._sessment.gs a peer advisor, Dr.

Wiant visited the Memphis/Shdby County

Department of Health in Pabmav/1998;

hediscussedwithr@re_inflw from the

Agencyfor Toxic Substances and Disease

RO_tcy (KrSDR) the idea of holding a

meeting to bring all of the stakeholders

together, h day-long meeting onFriday,

Fabruary 27, 1998, was held to discuss

the environmental cleanup and health

concerns to improveconnnunity col]abo-

ration al the Depot. Dr. Wiant se_ed as

the facilitator for the meeting. Approxi-

matel? 40 participants, including eommu-

niT members along with representatives

fromMempltis/Shelhy CounT Department

of Health, MemphisHealthCenter,

NACCHO,Tennessee Department of

Health, ATSDR,Environmental Protection

agency, Depaixm_t ofOde.rise,and

Depot contractorsattended die meeting.

Many oftheattendees were odglnally

apprehensive aboul theoutcome of the

meeting due to the level of community

concerns, but Dr. Wiant kept the group

focused on the agenda while allowing for

open dialague. After Dr. Wtant consoli-

dated the li_ of communlT concernsinto

fivesubgroups, parOdpantsIoined and

will meet In the furore with one of the

following subgroups: health studies; other

environmentalL_ues; health promotion

and education; health care; and the

rationale (wilysome studies and cleanup

remedies were chosen). Participants were

rely pleased with theoutcome of this

mcoting and look forward to addressing

the communities' health concerns. After

asse_ing the needs of the community, the

HID is considering implementinga plan

1omeet those needs with additional grant

money from NACCHO,under its coopera-

tiveagreement with ATSDR.If you have

any questions about the hazardous vra.*te

needs assessment, please contaat Karen

Roof, Superfund Proleta Manager at

NAC_qO, (202) 78g-5550 ext 245.
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